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Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Chancellor David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Warden Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Recorder  David Hallum (562)235-3588(H) (562)235-3588(C) 
    David_hallum@msn.com 

Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Curtis E. Fuller 615-0733(C) 
 circlehook55@att.net 

Outside Guard Anthony Bucag 620-9326(C) 
 abucag@yahoo.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

3 Year Trustee Richard Tkach PGK* 829-7289 
    Tkman9291@aol.com       

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry FIC (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolando Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 

mailto:Tkman9291@aol.com


 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Carmine Polichi – Long Time Cypress Volunteer – Rob Johnson’s Friend 

Bechtel – Rick Tkach PGK’s Friend 

Ida May – Donald Durensky’s Wife 

 

Mario Santos (cancer)     Robert Escobar     Don Gargiulo PGK      

George Kubeck      Al Castellano      John Oliver      

 George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 
 

 

John Ramirez – Carlos Ramirez’s Son     Juana Morales – Carlos Ramirez’s Friend 

Anna & Paul Cagtenda – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Sister & Brother-in-Law 

Horatio Castro (continued healing from cancer) 

Dean Irwin (healing – on dialysis) – Frank Faecke’s Friend 

Theresa Morales (healing from a fall) – Paulo Morales’s Mother 

Linda Lagmay (cancer) – Rolly Arenz PGK’s Sister-in-Law 

Maly Cabeje (cancer) – Rolly Arenz PGK’s Friend 

Serb (colon cancer) – Bill Serb PGK’s Brother 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

              Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods, 

Jenny Hayden, Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet, Ed Pajaho (colon cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder -  Family & Friends of John Oliver 

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our 
 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 A big thank you to all the brother Knights who came out and helped at the Fiesta 

booth. We did well and sold out on everything in our booth. In fact, this would not have been 

possible without your help. 

 

 As you know, our next great event is the ID Drive taking place on Saturday October 7, and 

Sunday October 8, before and after all the masses. Again, I am appealing to all brother knights to 

sign up and help at one or two of the masses. Remember that this is a fundraising event for children 

and adults with special needs. Please endeavor to commit yourself at least once a month in helping 

with our activities. We keep having the same four or five brother knights who always come to help at 

every event.  

Also, the Orange County Walk for Life is on Saturday October 7, at Christ Cathedral from 7AM to 1 

PM. For more information go to: https://ockc.net/walk-for-life-october-7-2023-2/  Please email or 

text me if you are interested in participating in the procession. 

 

 Mark your calendar for the following upcoming events: 

1. October 14: St. Irenaeus Oktoberfest.  Knights will be needed to help serve beer. 

2. October 29: Corporate Communion at 8 AM.  Followed by Breakfast at the Lakewood 

Elks Lodge in Hawaiian Gardens 

Remain blessed, 
Vivat Jesus, 

Chris Nsor 

  

 

 

Grand Knight 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

https://ockc.net/walk-for-life-october-7-2023-2/


 

 

September Meeting 

                      Jim Bowler 

$30.00 

 

 October Meeting = $40.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 

 

 

The Power of Prayer 

 
During World War II a soldier was separated from his unit on an island. The fighting 

had been intense, and in the smoke and crossfire he had lost sight of everyone. Alone in the 

jungle he could hear enemy soldiers coming in his direction. Scrambling for cover, he found 

his way up a high ridge to several small caves in the rocks. Quickly he crawled inside one of 

them. Although safe for the moment, he knew that once the enemy soldiers swept up the 

ridge, they would search all the caves and he would be killed. As he quietly waited he 

prayed, “Lord I ask that you please spare my life, but whatever happens I place myself in 

your hands, I love you and entrust my life to you. Amen” He listened as the enemy drew 

closer and closer. “Well Lord I guess I’m not going to get out of this one.” Suddenly he saw 

a very large spider come out of the rock and begin to spin a web over the mouth of the 

cave.” He smiled to himself and thought “well you needed a brick wall and God sent you a 

spider. He does have a sense of humor, “and with that he started getting ready for his last 

stand. As the enemy drew closer he watched from the darkness of his hide out, he could see 

them searching one cave after another. As one soldier arrived in front of his hide-a-way he 

yelled back to the others “Don’t worry about this one, it’s completely closed off by a huge 

spider web. If anyone tried to get in there the web would have been broken.” To his 

amazement they just glanced at the entrance and walked on by. “Forgive me Lord he prayed 

for not trusting you to know what I needed most. I would never have thought that a spider 

web would have been far better than a brick wall.” 

Never underestimate the power of prayer.  
Psalms 66:19 “But God has surely listened and has heard my prayer.” 

I Thessalonians 5:16 rejoice always, pray continually, give thanks in all circumstances for this is Gods will for you in Christ Jesus.  

                                          

NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

No article received by press time! 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Felipe Fernandaz     Donald Durensky     Carlos Ramirez     Bill Mead 

Mike Mercer     Jorge Rodriguez     Jerome Costa     Rick Tkach PGK 

Bill Serb PGK     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, PDM     Pablo Nuwell 

Tommy Tuan     Frank Faecke     Steve Bolton PSD     Louis Bloch 

Rob Johnson     George Del Hierro     Paulo Morales     Mark McEniry FIC 

We support him financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 
 First, I want to congratulate Jim Bowler, whose name was drawn at our September 

Membership Meeting. Unfortunately, Jim wasn’t present to win the $30, so next month’s drawing 

will be for $40. Be there for a chance to win. 

 

 It was great to see many of you at our September Member Meeting. We had a great dinner 

with lasagna and bread sticks from Dominic’s Ristorante Italiano. Thanks to all the members who 

donated $63.00 to our dinner fund.  This will help us supply great dinners before all the Member 

Meetings. 

 

 Join us on at our next Member Meeting on Wednesday, October 11th.  “Doors” open at 6:30. 

Look for your email invitation link from Knights of Columbus 2 or 3 days prior to the meeting. If 

you don’t see it, please check your spam folder, or contact any of the officers for login details. Also, 

be sure to update your contact information whenever it changes so we can keep in contact, and you 

don’t miss out on upcoming opportunities and Council events. If you aren’t receiving Council Email 

from “Knights of Columbus”, we don’t have your current info. 

 I encourage all brothers to take the time to meet our Insurance Advisor, Brother Mark 

McEniry, to learn about all the benefits and programs available to members of the Knights of 

Columbus. His phone number is (562) 682-3394 cell, (582) 493-3394 office and Email is:  

mark.mcinery@kofc.org  Knights of Columbus Disaster Relief (800-694-5713 or 

www.kofc.org/disaster ) assists disaster victims, with 100% of donations directly benefiting disaster 

victims, often partnering with local Councils. Many Councils in California are very involved in relief 

efforts. 

 

 I hope to see you all at our October Meeting, especially our new brothers who have joined 

our Council this past year. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Michael Mercer 

Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

mailto:mark.mcinery@kofc.org
http://www.kofc.org/disaster


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 

 
  

  

4th PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

7th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

7th ID DRIVE After Masses 

7th ORANGE WALK for LIFE – at the Christ Cathedral 8:30 AM 

8th ID DRIVE After Masses 

9th “COLUMBUS DAY” 

10th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

11th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

14th OKTOBERFEST 6:00 PM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

21st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

26th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th TRUNK or TREAT  

29th CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00 AM Mass 

           Followed with Breakfast at the ELK’s Club on Lincoln Ave. 

31st “HALLOWEEN” 

 

1st PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

5th DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME ENDS 2:00 AM 

7th ELECTION DAY 

8th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building or HALL 7:00 PM 

11th “VETERANS DAY” 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

23rd THANKSGIVING DAY” 



 

 

  

 

Dear Brothers,  
 

 We are several months into the new Fraternal year and it feels like a whirlwind in many 

respects.  My thanks again for all the support on the Pancake breakfast and Fiesta food booth.  As 

you serve next to your brothers and get to know these men a little better, I hope that you are 

experiencing the joy of Christ as you serve, and perhaps even experience the peace of Christ as you 

strengthen friendships. 

 

 To me the sign of a dynamic council is that we are able to competently handle just about any 

program or service need that comes our way because we trust that we will be working alongside men 

that we call brothers. 

 

 The Fiesta Food booth was an intense weekend.  As a team we managed our resources very 

well and had minimal waste of our product.  The booth was staffed well nearly the entire time.  I 

believe we just had a few shifts which were a little light on coverage.  We had some brothers that we 

have not seen in a while come join us and it was wonderful to see you. 

 

 As we move into the winter months, I would like to know what you would like from the 

Council that you need more of.  What would you like to do as we head into Advent and 

Christmastide?  How would you like to strengthen your spirituality?  How would you like to deepen 

your faith?  How would you like to serve? 

 

  Knights have a program calendar with the regular events that we hold.  In between these 

events we can calendar events that are meaningful to your life as a Knight.   In order to include these 

events we need to be able to calendar them or the likelihood is that the opportunity will pass by. 

 

 Don't let the fear of being asked to chair an event that interests you keep you from 

mentioning something that you would like the council to do.  The Lord will provide.  

 

 My dear brothers, when I reflect upon the grace that God has given me in allowing me to 

serve next to men such as yourselves, my heart swells with joy to our Lord.  May the peace of the 

Lord Jesus Christ be with you always. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

David Dunn 

dadunn528@yahoo.com 

WE4-39-1-10 "Antelope" 

 



 

 

                        

HELPERS 

By Frank Faecke 

[Continued From Last Month] 

 

 Another doctor in Fort Worth (name not recalled) had me walk to his office one mile from 

my home three days in a row to take my blood pressure. The walks enabled him to declare my blood 

pressure was normal so I could pass my physical to work for the F.B.I. in May, 1973. 

When I was in my 50s, I developed another hernia, which kept me from walking long distances in 

downtown Los Angeles to conduct Federal background investigations. The surgeon (name unknown) 

allowed me to stay overnight at Anaheim Hospital. It was a bad idea! A Mrs. Harris in the room next 

to mine screamed out each hour complaining of pain. I surely was glad to go home to recover the 

next day. The supervisory investigator who was my boss had offered to do the surgery with his jack-

knife. I declined. He wasn’t a great supervisor, much less a surgeon! 

Another doctor named Dr. Z was a good doctor of osteopathy who did my yearly physicals. I decided 

to change doctors after several years. He assigned a young female to clean excessive wax from my 

ears with forced water. She had never done the procedure before! It was painful and could have burst 

my eardrums according to my next doctor, Dr. G of St. Jude’s Medical. The last straw with Dr. Z 

was when the bulb on his stethoscope burst because it was so old! 

 

 I have offered daily prayers for my friends at St. Irenaeus, especially a particular semi-

retired Orthopaedic surgeon and his retired nurse wife. She referred me to him, who thought my right 

leg pain suffered as an usher at Angels Stadium as a hip problem. Dr. Karen Evensen of St. Jude’s 

Medical showed me an X-ray of my missing right hip cartilage. She performed excellent hip 

replacement surgery at St. Jude Hospital almost eight years ago. A host of therapists, including 

Christine (former classmate of my son Patrick) have caused me to be pain free! At least one therapist 

told me Dr. Evensen is a perfectionist. 

 

 During the two years of COVID, nurses from St. Jude’s and the Wal-Mart pharmacist Alex 

inoculated my family and me with Moderna vaccines. We all had only one mild case of COVID. 

My dentist for over 20 years, Dr. V, has had the same staff for years. He has delayed knee surgery so 

his staff will not have to go on unemployment while he recovers. Everyone on the staff has been my 

friend, and they have saved my teeth! 

 

 In my daily prayers now, I am able to ask our Lord to bless and heal all my doctors and 

nurses and their medical staffs named in this little story. They and many more have all been my 

“helpers!” 

 

THE END 

 



 

 

                       

 

Urgent Message  

 
 Pro-abortion radicals are fighting to cement the so-called “right” to abortion into FEDERAL 

LAW. This law would strike down every single state-based protection for unborn children! 

 

 The abortion lobby allies in D.C are trying to go around the Supreme Court and create a new 

“right” to abortion in federal law. In fact, the pro-abortion extremists in D.C are fighting tooth-and-

nail to pass federal legislation repealing pro-life protections and expanding abortion-on-demand in 

all 50 states! They have said that blocking pro-life action in the states and cementing the so-called 

“right” to abortion in federal law are among their top priorities.  This is urgent please go to the 

website and sign the petition against this right away. 

 

To sign the petition go on line www.sbaprolife.org/MJDRO1 

 Don’t stop speaking the truth about abortion. You’re saving lives. Every human 

embryologist in the world knows that the life of a new human being begins at fertilization. It is not 

just a belief it is a scientific fact. 
NSS 

 

o  

 
 

 

Charles Sanchez 10/1 Mike McGill 10/3 Onofre Lu 10/14 

Nicholas Nery 10/20 Sam Frianeza Jr. 10/21 Joe Pasquinelli 10/23 

Antonia Martinez 10/25  Anthony Bucag 10/27 

 

A special “Happy Birthday” to James Darensbourg, who celebrates his 93rd on October 1st.    

 

 

 

 

http://www.sbaprolife.org/MJDRO1


 

 

Mater Dolorosa Men’s Retreat 

“The Crucified One Lives! 

Finding Comfort in the Passion of 

Christ” 

St. Irenaeus Retreat Dates: 

January 26 – 28, 2024 

 The Passion of Christ and the sufferings of the members of His Body, the Church, form one 

mystery. This retreat will provide the opportunity to gain a deeper awareness and understanding of 

this mystery: The Passion of Christ and the sufferings of his Body - member for member - are one. 

In the spirit of the Passionists we will consider ways in which we might find comfort in the Passion 

of Christ. Doing so brings us into closer union with God, invites us to a deeper knowledge of 

ourselves, and impels us to respond to the needs of others, especially those who are poor, suffering, 

or wounded in any way. 

 

 The Center provides a private room and bath, delicious meals, beautifully landscaped 

grounds, and the guidance of the Passionist Retreat Team. The atmosphere of this silent, preached 

retreat will lay paths for this exploration. Mater Dolorosa Passionist Retreat Center invites the men 

of this parish to join on this epic adventure to the interior of our souls. 

 

 Scan the QR code below to watch a short video about the Retreat Experience at Mater 

Dolorosa Retreat Center.  

 
To register: 

Scan this QR code. 

 
Or,  

 Open your browser to materdolorosa.org/calendar/ 

 Chose Men’s Weekend Retreat, January 26, 2024 – January 28, 2024 
Fill in the form. Be sure to specify “St. Irenaeus” for the Group entry.  

For more information or questions, contact Carlos Ramirez, ctramirez.cr@gmail.com; 714-827-6216. 

 

mailto:ctramirez.cr@gmail.com


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 

Richard Tkach 



 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Paulo Morales – pmmorales7@yahoo.com 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C)   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach PGK – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Curtis Fuller – circlehook55@yahoo.com 615-0733 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Vacant  

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

 

mailto:pmmorales7@yahoo.com
mailto:CIRCLEHOOK55@YAHOO.COM
mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


